
Parish Assembly 
 

An Assembly of the Principals and Electors of the Parish of Trinity was duly convened and held in 
the Parish Hall on Thursday 24th October 2019 at 7.30 pm to:- 
 
1. To elect one Constable’s Officer for the Vingtaine of Ville a l’Eveque. 
 
2. To elect one Constable’s Officer for the Vingtaine of Croiserie.  
 
3. To agree a budget for the expenses associated with Parish celebrations for Liberation 75 in 

2020. 
 
4. To agree a budget for Parish in Bloom expenses for 2020. 
 
 
The Connétable welcomed the Assembly to the meeting.  Apologies were received from Rev G J 
Houghton, Messrs D O Reynolds, J Le S Gallichan & L C de Gruchy and Mrs A Pryke. 
 
The Minutes of the previous meeting were read and adopted on the proposition of CO C Bray and 
seconded by CO M Popa. 
 
1. Before asking for nominations, the Connétable expressed his thanks to Ashley Mullins for his 
service to the Parish during the past 4 years as a Constable’s Officer for the Vingtaine of Ville a 
l’Eveque and who had recently resigned due to work commitments at Durrell. 
 
 On the proposition of Mr P R Williams and seconded by Mr J H Moulin, Stephen Alfred de 
Louche was elected as Constable’s Officer for the Vingtaine of Ville a l’Eveque and was warned to 
attend the Royal Court on Friday 15th November 2019 at 10.00 am to take his oath of officer.  He 
then thanked his proposer and seconder. 
 
2. The Connétable asked for nominations for the Vingtaine of Croiserie.  On the proposal of Mr 
A Dunford and seconded by Mr C S Jones, Jonathan Richie Mackintosh was elected as Constable’s 
Officer for the Vingtaine of Croiserie and was warned to attend the Royal Court on Friday 15th 
November 2019 at 10.00 am to take his oath of office. 
 
3. With regard to the Liberation 75 expenses, the Connétable explained that there would be 
significant celebrations taking place.  On Friday 8th May, the Parish would be holding a musical 
afternoon tea for the Senior Citizens, on Saturday 9th May the usual Liberation Supper will be held 
at the Parish Hall and finally a family event will be held on the Glebe Field on Sunday 10th.  There 
would be an Island-wide contribution from the Bailiff’s Office and the Connétable suggested that 
the Parish contribute £2,000 towards the costs. 
 
This was proposed by Mr N E Le Maistre and seconded by Mrs M Dunford with all in favour. 
 
4. The Connétable explained to the Assembly that the Parish had now been entering the Parish 
in Bloom competition for the past 3 years and thanked Norman Ridley for his hard work and 
organisation of the event.  A quotation in the sum of £3,500 had been received for the installation 
of an irrigation system which would make efficiency savings in future years and it was now being 
proposed that a further sum of £1,500 be voted towards extra planting.  The sum of £5,000 was 
proposed by Mr C S Jones and seconded by Mr N E Le Maistre. 
 
There being no further business, the Connétable declared the meeting closed at 7.50 pm. 
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